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TOWNSHIP OF GEORGIAN BAY PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD



C/O Box 220, Honey Harbour, ON P0E 1E0

Minutes
For the regular meeting on Thursday, June 16, 2011 at the Honey Harbour Public Library.  Called to order at 

7:05 p.m.
Present:
Francine Albrough 
Tracey Fitchett 
George Jones 
Mike Kennedy 
Mike McDermott
Teri Restemayer 
Susan Stokes
Ann Woods

Barbara Swyers (CEO)
Absent:
 Charlotte Hardwicke

1. Approve agenda-
Motion 11:26

To accept the agenda for the regular meeting of June 16, 2011.

Moved by Francine Albrough


Seconded by Susan Stokes

Carried

2. Approve the minutes from the regular meeting on May 19, 2011.    
Motion 11:27

To accept the minutes of the previous meeting of 19 May 2011.

Moved by Susan Stokes


Seconded by Theresa Restemayer

Carried

3.       Disclosure of Pecuniary Interest:None
4. Delegations:None
5. Finance, Administration & Legal

a)CEO Report & Expenses

Honey Harbour-The circulation for May was 801.  5 classes with 75 children visited the library.  The Book Club met with 4 people in the Port Severn facility due to the closing in Honey Harbour.

King’s Garden Centre donated the flower boxes under the community sign outside the library.

Many thanks to Susan Stokes and Ann Woods who ran the Sunday book sale on May 29th for the Just Add Water Festival raising $165.00.

The Canada Day Celebrations will be on Saturday, July 2 at the Park Landing and the library will have a big book sale.

MacTier-Circulation for May was 1246.  17 classes with 375 children visited the library.  14 people attended the book club meeting.

Kevin Datema will be having his staff repair the down spouts and the lights that were damaged due to vandalism.  Unfortunately, surveillance cameras were not approved in the 2011 budget.   Tracey Fitchett, Chair of the Policing Committee reported that this committee is looking into what can be done to curb vandalism in MacTier.  She said that every incident no matter how small should be reported to the OPP and a report kept at the branch.  An e-mail was received from Kevin Datema and a separate one from Brenda Baker, Co-Chair of the Friends inquiring about the lawns and gardens at the MacTier Public Library.  Barbara will have a meeting with Kevin Datema regarding this issue.

Port Severn-96 people visited the library with the circulation of 164.  Two new book trucks are now in the library and 1 is being used for book sale items and the other to display new items on one side and for use by staff at the desk on the other side.

The Port Severn hours are on the sign at Baxter Ward Community Centre.

Overview-Barbara attended the following meetings: Port Severn Pilot Project with Carolyn Tripp and Kevin Datema; Simcoe Muskoka CEO meeting in Ramara Public Library and an open house and book talk day at Whitehots in Aurora

An ad was sent to the June bulletin advertising “1 card-3 libraries”.  

b)Monthly Budget Expenses-The check register was handed out.  The 2010 audit approved by the Board at their May meeting has been signed and copies have been received from the auditors to send to our funding agencies.  The cost of the 2010 audit is $1,356.00.

 c)Committee Reports

i.
Public Relations Committee-The Annual Report 2010 was handed out to the Board.  Everyone was happy with the results of the design work by OLS-N.  This report will be sent out to the Mayor and Council, library donors and a few copies will be made available in each branch.
Mike McDermott, a summer resident of Wildwood Trailer Park, discussed the Port Severn Library services at their annual meeting.  He gave out bookmarks etc. and answered questions.

Teri Restemayer attended the Gibson Lake Cottage Association annual meeting and talked about library services and gave handouts to the members.

This was a very positive experience for both Mike and Teri.

ii.
Friends Committee-The Friends are looking into purchasing some native artwork for the Community Room in the MacTier Public Library.


d)Ontario Public Library Guidelines-The Board discussed the following policies.


i)Public Access Computer Policy-Review 
Motion 11:28


To accept the revised Public Access Computer Policy as presented.

Moved by Theresa Restemayer

Seconded by Susan Stokes


Carried 



ii)Wireless Policy-Review

Motion 11:29


To accept the revised Wireless Policy as presented.

Moved by Mike Kennedy


Seconded by Theresa Restemayer

Carried



iii)Computer, e-mail and Internet Use Policy-Draft

Motion 11:30

To accept the Human Resources, Social Media-Computer, e-mail and Internet Use Policy as presented.

Moved by Theresa Restemayer

Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried

e)Strategic Plan-

 i.Adult User Group-Tracey Fitchett, Gail Demkiw and Barbara Swyers have consulted via 

e-mail.  Many items on the 2011 Action plan have been fulfilled as follows:

To budget for DVDs, LP and Playaway pools--this has been done and we are receiving them

To advertise the library's collections & databases on the website and the Gazette, in the library-- have been advertising collections and databases in the Gazette & in-house, new Website will have links to databases and hopefully new collection items.

To meet with Pks & Rec staff to discuss partnerships for programs-- HH will present the children's program this summer each Friday.
To review the collection in each location--being done throughout the year

 ii.Honey Harbour PL-Ceramic tile has been installed on the floors in the hallway and community room from the Township building budget.  A flyer was produced to advertise the July 2nd official reopening.  This will be sent to the Mayor & Council and posted for the public.  Ontario Trillium Foundation has sent the ribbon and some balloons for this event.  A cake will be ordered from the bakery in Honey Harbour.  

Norm Miller, MPP will not be able to attend this event but has sent a statement for the press release and to be read on July 2nd.


The actual expense budget was presented.

iii.Human Resources-. Our grant to Service Canada was successful this year-- $2085 to hire a summer student for 6 wks @ 30 hours a week.  Michelle, University Student was hired again for a second summer in HH under this grant.  MacTier will have the same student as last year.  A high school student has been hired to run the Summer Reading Club programs at HH, Port Severn and the Friday day camp hour story time as well as assisting staff at the circ desk.

2.The job ad for a Clerk I position will be posted in August.

3.All staff reviews have been completed.  The Clerk I & II Job Descriptions, updated in 2010 were discussed at each staff member's review.  A technology bench mark was set up and each staff member has until the end of October to upgrade their computer skills.  An online website has been suggested for webinars in Word, Excel and Gmail as well as in-house training.  The student in HH will put together help sheets for each program and will do some training as well.

iv.
Port Severn-Quotes have been gathered for the Port Severn Library for:

            -shelving (Wood shop)

            -under window bench  (Wood shop)

            -staff desk with privacy screen underneath and drawers  (Central Office)

            -drop box (like the one at the T. offices) 

The total cost would be $7,600.00 plus applicable taxes.

Barb met with Carolyn Tripp & Kevin Datema on Thursday, June 9th to review these quotes.  Carolyn and Kevin feel that acquiring these items would add the finishing touches needed to the Port Severn Pilot Project.  The general consensus was that these items be purchased from Development Charge Funds (Community Services).  The Library Board discussed this and a letter of request will be sent to Carolyn Tripp.  Carolyn & Barb would present this request at the next Council meeting in July.

v.
Technology-The new website is being developed and the content is being loaded.
f)JASI- Joint Automation Server Initiative-Access to Symphony will be available for staff 


      to peruse by the end of June.
g)Simcoe/Muskoka IT Partnership-The IT support has been a tremendous help to all of our 


libraries.  This grant ends March/2012.  Simcoe County libraries are advocating 

     
to the County to sustain this job and make it a new position for the libraries in   

     
Simcoe County.  If this position becomes permanent then Barbara would like to

     
recommend that the Georgian Bay Township Public Library support this position 

     
by contracting two days a month and emergency service from the County.

Motion 11:31

To support the hiring of a permanent “Information Technology Technician” for the libraries in Simcoe County and to confirm Georgian Bay Township Public Library Board’s intent to contract service monthly from Simcoe County.

Moved by Ann Woods


Seconded by Mike Kennedy


Carried

  h)Board orientation-nothing to report.
6.
New or Other Business:

1.Board/Staff/Volunteer Dinner-This event was discussed with the new members of the Board.  It was decided to hold this event on Friday, October 21 dependant on obtaining the room at Baxter Ward Community Centre and the caterer.  
7.
Closed Session:  No closed session.
8.  Adjournment and a reminder of the next meeting on Thursday, September 15 at 7:00 p.m. at the MacTier Public Library.

Motion 11:32

To adjourn the regular meeting of 16 June at 8:40 p.m. and to remind Board members of the next regular meeting to be held in tMacTier on Sept. 15, 2011.

Moved by Susan Stokes


Seconded by Francine Albrough

Carried
_George Jones_________




As Approved:_____yes______
Chairperson

 _Tracey Fitchett___________
 


As Amended:______________
Vice-Chair 

 

Sept. 15/11_____________   



Motion # _11:34_________

Date
